Worcester Fire and Fast meeting minutes 4/27/2016

Meeting called to order at 19:01

Secretary's report was read and accepted with a motion made by Willie and a second from Albert.

Treasurer's report: Deposited 2 donation checks which totaled \$175.00 Total checking balance is \$1391.53. Total savings balance is \$1073.38 for a grand total of \$2464.91 The motion to accept the report was made by Willie with a second from Christa. There was no discussion. Chief's report:

- 4/8 Medical call
- 4/11 Medical call
- 4/? Medical Call
- 4/24 Medical Call
- Willie went to the Selectboard meeting. There was not a lot to report back on. He worked with them on the emergency preparedness paperwork for the town. The plan is for the Fire Department and the Highway Department to use the fuel up in the tank behind the station. The tank will be removed after it has been emptied. Going forward, the department will get fuel at LBJ's unless there is a critical situation that won't allow for that to happen. In that scenario, the department will have to use fuel from the town garage.
- Community Garden: Collen Kutin is planning on attending the May training, which will be held on May 15th due to Mother's Day. She is planning on being the point person for the Community Garden group. This is to eliminate multiple communications from various members to the department. They would like the tanks at the garden filled on the monthly Sunday trainings. Willie explained why this was a unrealistic expectation. He also explained that the water is not considered potable as the tanker is not always filled from the same water source.

Old Business:

- Matt Morrisette has finished painting in the back truck bay.
- Willie ordered the retractable cords for the engines. Rodney will need to install some outlets.
- There are three pagers at Radio North. Gary and Bill's pagers need to be retrieved. Rodney volunteered to get Bill's pager.
- The coin drop paperwork is at A.O.T. awaiting signatures.
- Driver Training:
 - Craig volunteered to help Wayne with the training records. They will work on etting all
 of the 2016 trainings up to date and make sure everyone's hours are accounted for.
 They will have the list compiled by the May 15th training.
- Willie reached out to Rosenbauer and HME for E1. HME is the only one who responded. He will
 be getting the latch through them.

New Business:

- Willie suggested an open house to coincide with either the coin drop or the 4th of July so any interested people can come in and see the newly painted and organized station.
- Nikki has moved back to town. Christa made the motion to bring her back on as a Firefighter B.
 All were in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 19:37